U.S. Department of Labor

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Congressional and Intergovernmental Affairs Washington, D.C. 20210



The Honorable Robert Scott
Ranking Member
Committee on Education and the Workforce
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Ranking Member Scott:

The Department of Labor is in receipt of your October 30, 2017, letter regarding the Department of Labor's, Department of Health and Human Services', and Department of Treasury's implementation of President Donald J. Trump's Executive Order entitled "Promoting Healthcare Choice and Competition Across the United States." Please be assured that the Department of Labor endeavors to promptly respond to correspondence from all Members of Congress. We are currently working with the Departments of Health and Human Services and Treasury to provide a response.

If you or members of your staff have any questions, please contact Kristin Chapman in the Office of Congressional and Intergovernmental Affairs at (202) 693-4600.

Sincerely,

Byton Anderson Senior Advisor for

Congressional and Intergovernmental Affairs